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The school followed the DfE School Uniform Guidance 2012 in adopting a school uniform. 

 

School uniform plays a valuable role in contributing to the ethos of our school and in setting an appropriate tone. 

It encourages children to feel part of our school community. It gives children a sense of pride in their school and 

has a positive impact on discipline and behaviour by avoiding peer pressure with regards to fashion.  We believe 

it supports effective teaching and learning.  The uniform is as follows and children are expected to conform to 

this: 

 

Clothes: 

Choice between a combination of the below: 

 

Clothes: 

Sweatshirts/Jumpers/Cardigans in Maroon.. 

Collared shirts or polo shirts in white 

Skirts/Trousers/Shorts in charcoal grey/black 

Plain Tights in grey/black 

Plain Socks in grey/black 

Children may also wear red and white check summer dresses. 

  

Shoes: 

All children should wear black, practical school shoes. 

Trainers are not suitable for school wear and must not be worn during the day at school. 

If children come to school in boots, wellies or trainers, they should bring their school shoes to change into. 

  

 

Coats: 

Children should bring coats to wear outside when appropriate. 

 

PE kit: 

In order to participate in PE lessons, the children need to wear a white t-shirt and maroon shorts, and plimsolls. 

Suitable trainers may be worn for outdoor games activities or lunchtime play; black jogging bottoms or black 

leggings and a maroon sweatshirt should be worn in the winter months for outdoor PE. Football boots are usually 

only brought into school for Football Club and specific events. 

 

Uniform sale: 

Items of school uniform (with school logo) can be ordered direct from School Trends: 

https://www.gooddies.co.uk/product-category/schools/kettlefields/ but parents are free to buy uniform from 

other outlets as long as the items conform to school policy and colours. 

 

Names: 

Child’s name should be clearly marked on all items so that they can be returned to their owner quickly and 

efficiently. 

https://www.gooddies.co.uk/product-category/schools/kettlefields/

